
CITY OF LA CROSSE, WISCONSIN 
CITY PLAN COMMISSION 

REPORT 
October 31, 2016 

 

 AGENDA ITEM – 16-1028 (Tim Acklin) 
 
AN ORDINANCE to amend Subsection 115-110 of the Code of Ordinances of the City of 
La Crosse transferring certain property from the Planned Development District- 
General to the Planned Development District – Specific allowing for 16-unit apartment 
complex at 2306 State Road 16. 
 

 ROUTING:  J&A Committee, Public Hearing 11/1/16 7:30 p.m. 
 

 BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
 
The Subject Ordinance would transfer the property depicted on attached MAP PC16-
1028 from the Planned Development District- General to the Planned Development 
District- Specific.  The applicant is proposing to build a 12-unit, 20-bedroom apartment 
building, convert the existing commercial building back to a single family home to rent 
out, and build a 2-unit townhouse.  The applicant intends to break the project up into 
two phases. The first phase is the conversion of the building back to a single family 
home and the 12-unit apartment building and the second phase will be the 2-unit 
townhome.  The applicant will also combine the lot with the parcel to the north as part 
of their Eagle Bluff apartment complex.  
 
During both the rezoning process to Planned Unit Development- General and the Design 
Review Process it was determined that the applicant will need to apply for a variance 
from the Board of Zoning Appeals in order to construct the building within 10ft of the a 
30% slope. 
 

 GENERAL LOCATION:  
 
2306 State Road 16. 
 

 RECOMMENDATION OF OTHER BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: 
 
The Design Review Committee approved this project at their October 7, 2016 meeting. 
 
The Common Council approved rezoning this parcel to Planned Development District- 
General at their August 11, 2016 meeting. 
 
 
 
 



 CONSISTENCY WITH ADOPTED COMPREHENSIVE PLAN:  
 
The proposed rezoning is not completely consistent with the comprehensive plan. The 
Future Land Use Map depicts this area as Low and Medium Density Housing which 
includes Planned Unit Development Zoning, no more than 6 units per building, and not 
more than 10 units per acre.  The proposed development will be Planned Unit 
Development zoning. While one of the proposed buildings will have 12 units the 
average unit per building, as there will be three buildings, is 5. The development will 
exceed 10 units per acre.   
 

 PLANNING RECOMMENDATION: 
 
During the design review process the applicant was made aware by the City as to 
several site requirements needed to construct the building within the 30% slope and 
manage the stormwater on site.  As a result of this information the applicant has revised 
his plans by shifting the building further away from the 30% slope, reducing the 
number of units (16 to 12), and reducing the amount of surface parking.  Their revised 
plans are attached to this report.  This item is recommended for approval with the 
attached amended plans. 
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R1 - SINGLE FAMILY
R2 - RESIDENCE
WR - WASHBURN RES
R3 - SPECIAL RESIDENCE
R4 - LOW DENSITY MULTI
R5 - MULTIPLE DWELLING
R6 - SPECIAL MULTIPLE
PD- PLANNED DEVELOP
TND - TRAD NEIGH DEV.
C1 - LOCAL BUSINESS
C2 - COMMERCIAL
C3 - COMMUNITY BUSINESS
M1 - LIGHT INDUSTRIAL
M2 - HEAVY INDUSTRIAL
PS - PUBLIC & SEMI-PUBLIC
PL - PARKING LOT
UT - PUBLIC UTILITY
CON - CONSERVANCY
FW - FLOODWAY
A1 - AGRICULTURAL
EA - EXCLUSIVE AG
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